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Fire Update – September 11, 2020

Weather once again was the driving factor in fighting fire 
yesterday. There was more smoke from foreign fires and thicker 
marine layer that extended farther inland. The sun could not get 
through these two layers so the fog stuck around all day. 
Temperatures were lower again.  

Lower temperatures and higher humidity tend to keep fire activity 
to a minimum.   

Crews worked at mopping up hotspots, securing the line that has 
already established and patrolling looking for any issues that 
could impact the fire area. Today’s plan is pretty much the same. 

Check out the Point Reyes National Seashore Facebook page
for any park closure changes.   

We know you are getting anxious to get back into the park and 
recreate but there is still a lot of fire in the interior but as the 
temperatures drop and the humidity rises there will be less and 
less. Be advised that this fire will not be totally out until the rains 
start.   

Please stay out of the fire area. Be vigilant while you are driving, 
the fog is adding to the other hazards. Watch out for firefighter 
vehicles and equipment. Slow down, be patient and drive safely. 

Quick Facts

Incident 

Summary

Fire Location 3 miles SW of 

Olema, California

Approximate 
Acreage

4,910 acres

Containment 95%

Reported Date 
(Cause)

August 18, 2020 
(Lightning)

Incident 
Commander

Erik Newell - 
Nevada Interagency 

Type 3 Team 4

Total Resources
1 hand crews, 10 
engines, 1 water 
tender, and 1 helicopter

Total 
Personnel

124

Cooperating 
Agencies

National Park 

Service

Number of 
Injuries/Illnesses

6 (minor)

Number of 
structures lost

0

Online 
Links

InciWeb

https://inciweb.nwcg.gov/incident/7062

Facebook

https://facebook.com/PointReyesNPS

Closures and Fire Restrictions 
Marin County Sheriff’s Department 

415-473-7250

https://www.facebook.com/PointReyesNPS
https://www.facebook.com/PointReyesNPS



